

Rev. Sheri S. Ferguson, LMFT, LCSW
Executive Director
Rev. Rachel A. Julian, M.D.
Pastoral Psychiatrist
Rev. Steve Sweatt, M.Ed., LMFT
Jonathan Davis, Ph.D., LMFT
Elaine Russell, Ed.S., LPC
Rev. Monica Harbarger, LPC
Rev. Tony Watkins, LMFT
Dan Seigel, MFTA

A ministry of the United Methodist Church providing counseling and consultation for more than 45 years

May 27, 2014

Dr. Stephen Taylor

RE: Pastoral Care Training Program

Dear Dr. Taylor:

We have just completed the final evaluations with the group of pastors in our current training program. The pastors spoke very highly of your time with them and I wanted to share with you an excerpt from the written evaluation of one of the pastors:

"The didactic learning session that has been most useful and contained the most information that I had not already been exposed to was the session with Dr. Stephen Taylor on substance abuse and addiction. It was particularly timely for me in dealing with the pastoral situation I described in my group verbatim experience where a woman in our church died of an accidental overdose. I received permission from her family to share with the church some of her struggles with an addiction to pain medication. I believe it was a pastoral help to integrate some of what I learned from Dr. Taylor into my eulogy. I told the congregation what I had learned from Dr. Taylor that addiction is not something that anyone can overcome through force of will. It is a disease that must be managed and contained, but that there is no known cure, nor is it about a weak will. I believe didactic learning, combined with my developing theology of pastoral care enabled me to frame this person's death as a heartbreaking consequence of pain and not as the result of a weak person lost to the clutches of sin."

Thanks again for your valuable input into our program.

Sincerely,

Lev. Rachel Julian, M.D.

Pastoral Psychiatrist

1313 Alford Avenue Birmingham, AL 35226 Phone: (205) 824-8320 Email: umpcc1313@gmail.com www.unitedcounseling.org